

Willingboro Public Schools

"Where Excellence is the Expectation"

DR. ADRIAN CORA-WATERS
PRINCIPAL

J. CRESSWELL STUART
EARLY CHILDHOOD DEVELOPMENT CENTER
70 SUNSET ROAD
WILLINGBORD NEW JERSEY 08046

WILLINGBORO, NEW JERSEY 08046 TELEPHONE: (609) 835-3881 EXT. 1038 ACWATERS@WBOE.NET

October 24, 2021

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s):

At the J. Cresswell Stuart Early Childhood Development Center, we strive to provide our scholars with a world-class education in a safe and nurturing environment. It is important that staff, parents, and the community work collaboratively to accomplish that goal. Although education is the "main thing" at J. Cresswell Stuart ECDC, the level of respect, care, and civility that we demonstrate toward each other is equally important.

Over the past few weeks, we do acknowledge and understand that the high level of traffic and congestion in the parking lot during the arrival and dismissal times has caused a heightened sense of frustration. Please know that we are working diligently to remedy this issue. As we work to resolve this matter, we would like to respectfully ask all parents to exercise patience and a sense of calm when interacting with staff members or other parents. We have experienced parents speaking and acting inappropriately with staff and others on our campus during the arrival and dismissal times.

Please know that we are very passionate about creating an environment for our scholars that is academically energized as well as safe. Respectfully, we will not tolerate any parent resorting to physical aggression, acts of incivility, or profanity with staff or other parents at our school whether children are present or not. Such behavior will be addressed in a very firm and respectful manner as it violates the social norms and standard of care we have established for our school. Moving forward, any parent who resorts to physical aggression, acts of incivility, or uses profanity with staff or other parents, at the J. Cresswell Stuart ECDC during school hours, will be referred to the Superintendent's office for appropriate action. Our goal is to create a safe environment for our precious scholars, and we ask that you stand in agreement with us to protect their morals, values, and their overall sense of being.

It is our sincere hope that the J. Cresswell Stuart ECDC will be a beacon of hope for the community for years to come as well as a loving school where our brilliant scholars will begin their journey to success. As we work together, I am confident that we will be able to accomplish that worthy and noble goal. Thank you for your continued support and for the opportunity to educate your child at the J. Cresswell Stuart ECDC, home of the Superstars!

In Unity and Solidarity,

Adrian C. Cora-Waters

Dr. Adrian C. Cora-Waters Principal

cc: Dr. Neely Hackett, Superintendent of Schools

Ms. Chrystal Walker, Early Childhood Supervisor